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WELCOME & APOLOGIES 

Welcome to Andrew and Ros De Garis, Erik Lazaro, Monica Correa, Anne Cole and Betty Gebert. 

Apologies were received from Greg and John K. 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Much is said/written about vibrant clubs and welcoming 
clubs. 
 
So, a BIG SHOUT-OUT to our family, friends, and 
honorary members. 
 
Our club achieves so much – but that is only possible with 
the amazing support from our extended Rotary family.  
 
These people may not be at every Rotary Club of Magill 
Sunrise meeting or event, but they help make a significant 
difference; love the connection with our community; and 
absolutely have fun when working with club members on 
projects. 
 
So, THANK YOU to every one of our family, friends and 
honorary members. You should be proud of what you 
contribute to our club and help deliver to our community. 
 
And if you doubt whether we are appreciated, have a look 
at the article below called ‘Feedback & Reviews’.  
 
Cheers, 

Lindsay 

 

 
 
  
 

NEXT CLUB 
MEETING 1224 

7am, 01 August 2023, 
Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
Club contact: Lindsay Davis 

 0415 453 101 

Guest Speakers: 
Michael and 

Yvonne Lacey OAM 
 

 
 

Michael and Yvonne’s talk is 
confronting, personal, and 
designed to raise awareness 
of the serious problem 
created by 
methamphetamine 
contamination of properties 
and its broad ramifications 
for innocent members of 
the community, regardless 
of social-economic 
backgrounds. 
 



 

  

 
The virus Polio, or poliomyelitis, is a paralysing and potentially 
deadly infectious disease that most commonly affects children 
under the age of 5. The virus spreads from person to person, 
typically through contaminated water. It can then attack the 
nervous system.  
 
Rotary has been working to eradicate polio for more than 35 years. 
Our goal of ridding the world of this disease is closer than ever, and 
this morning PP Andrew DeGaris from the Rotary Club of West 
Lakes and District Chair for End Polio Now brought us up to speed 
on the “End Polio Now” program.  
 
Many of us thought that Rotary International was the primary driver 
of End Polio Now, but although a significant contributor it is still a 

junior partner. The annual cost is around a billion dollars. Rotary’s target is $50M, which the 
Gates Foundation will match on a two for one basis.  
 
Andrew pointed out that most of Rotary Australia's contribution comes in one big hit towards the 
end of our financial year, which isn’t very helpful for planning and that a regular drip feed would 
be a helpful way to go. 
 
The mantra for Rotary for the past few years has been ‘We are this Close’ when it comes to the 
eradication of polio and that polio cases has been reduced to single digits, but this only applies to 
the Wild Virus.  We don’t hear much about the Vaccine Derived Virus, which has actually been 
created from the oral vaccine program.  
 
The oral vaccine program requires three doses for it to offer full immunity, but where this has not 
occurred in areas of poor hygiene a vaccine derived virus has evolved, which has spread in 
significant numbers. By way of example Orthodox Jews in Israel are opposed to vaccination. This 
has led to the vaccine derived virus being brought into New York and being detected in Jewish 
communities there.   
 
There are many hot spots in Africa. Reverting to needle delivery of the old vaccine is one way to 
tackle the new variant, but thankfully a new oral vaccine, NoPv2, has been devoted to counter 
the variant. 
 
Andrew has worked in the oil and gas industry for many years and in many countries in the 
Pacific region. A Rotoractor in the 80s, he has been a member of the Largs Bay club.  
 
He joined West Lakes in 2017 and was club president in 2021-2022 and is currently Director of 
International/Foundation. He became the district Chair for End Polio Now in 2022. 
 
Thank you, Andrew, (and moral support from spouse Ros) for you presentation to the club. 
 
Mark Thompson                      
Guest Speaker Co-ordinator  

GUEST SPEAKER:    ANDREW DEGARIS 



 

  

Feedback & Reviews 
 
Opinions are an important source of information about whether customers, clients and/or 
members are satisfied or dissatisfied with a product, service and/or their general experience with 
an organisation. 
 
Here are a few of the “reviews” during this month received by Magill Sunrise Rotary Club. 
 
From one of our Market volunteers: 
Thank you. You made my day.  I enjoyed that wet day at the Campbelltown Memorial Oval; the 
horrible weather did not overcloud the friendliness of you lovely guys. 
 
From one of our Honorary Members: 
I am honoured and humbled – and most certainly proud to offer my services in small ways to the 
club who have good reason to be proud for the services to the community. All the best to yet 
another bumper year. 
 
From the CEO one of our community partners: 
Thank you for your wonderful support.  You demonstrate very clearly your passion for the 
organisation for which we are most grateful. 
 
These are not paid reviews!  So, for a group of volunteers – I’ll say it again … Magill Sunrise 
Rotary just happen to have volunteers of the highest standard – who REALLY enjoy 
the ‘job’.  Well done everyone. 
 
 

QUIZ QUESTION 

What is the Four Way Test and who can recite it? 
 
ANSWER: Is it the Truth, Is it Fair, Will it build Goodwill, Will it be Beneficial 

 

Ed: We all did very well with this question. 

 

ICE BREAKER 

In the news last week - the Port Lincoln Tunarama Festival ends after 60 
years. Do they use real tuna for the toss? How heavy is the tuna that they 
use? What do you think is the record throw? 

                                                                                      
                                                             

Answers: 

1. They used real tuna up to 2008, now a rubber replica is used. 

2. The tuna they use are 10kg.  Club members thought they may have been a little heavier. 
3.  The record throw is 37.23m set in 1998 by former Olympic hammer thrower Sean   
Carlin.  Nobody has come close to this record since. Club members thought the distance may 
have been a little further, but they knew the record was held by an Olympic champion. 



 

  

 

Registration for the District Conference to be held in Loxton, 15-17th March 2024 have now 
opened via the conference website. 

You might want to take advantage of an easy payment opportunity. Up until the 31st of October 
2023 you can register for the conference, pay a 25% deposit and the balance in two instalments 
up until 15th January 2024. 

If you register and pay in full before the end of July you will go into a draw to be refunded 
your full registration payment for you and your partner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our guest Betty Gebert from the Rotary Club of Campbelltown took out the jackpot today. 

Congratulations Betty! 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

"Vaccines are the most cost-effective health care interventions there are. A 
dollar spent on a childhood vaccination not only helps save a life, but greatly 
reduces spending on future healthcare."  

~Ezekiel Emanuel 
 

01 AUGUST 2023 

$5.00 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE – LOXTON – 15-17MARCH 2024 



 

  

 

 

  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES TO 
TASH FOR THE 24TH JULY 



 

  

 

 

The Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise is having a Pizza Day 

 

WHEN:   Sunday 30th July 2023 
TIME:    Midday @ The Brewers 
ADDRESS:   24 Sheoak Drive 

Athelstone 
 

Members, Honorary Members, Partners, and Club Friends all welcome! 
 
We'll provide the dough and toppings; you roll them out and top them as you see fit! We have a 
small gas pizza oven that pumps out a pretty good pizza in just a few minutes, plus the Weber Q 
for backup if required. BYO drinks and a dessert to share for afters. 
 
RSVP would be appreciated for catering purposes (simon_brewer@yahoo.com). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SOCIAL EVENT – PIZZA SUNDAY 

mailto:simon_brewer@yahoo.com
https://www.mycause.com.au/events/citytosummit?fbclid=IwAR12H8quXXmlKxWU0xdqeJxN0RXhWOf2VNGfbaw7b86dtkGdZGu_A5Dc87s


 

  

 

THE MARKET COMMITTEE  
 

 
Head Honcho:   Greg Schuetze 

 
Risk Assessment:   Colin Hill 

 
Cook and what is needed:  Graham Holcroft 

 
Stall Allocations/server:  Robyn Holcroft 

 
Market committee member: Natasha Schuetze 

 
Publicity:    Simon Brewer 

 
 

 

                                                                  
 
 Public Officer/ Guest speaker co-ordinator:  Mark Thompson 
  
 Sergeant-at -arms/Chairperson:    Alison Lynch 
 
 Bulletin Editor:      Pauline Hill 
 
 

 

AND BRINGING UP THE REAR 

WHO’S WHO AT MAGILL SUNRISE 



 

  

 
Sat/Sun 22-23 Jul   BATYR FOUNDATION FUNDRAISER 
                 Hectorville Sports Club, Hectorville Oval, Magill 
 

Sunday 30 July  SOCIAL GATHERING & PIZZA DAY – 12noon 
Simon & Nina’s from midday 
 

Tuesday 01 August  CLUB MEETING – 7am 
    Guest Speaker: Michael and Yvonne Lacey OAM 

Sunday 13 August   MAGILL SUNRISE MONTHLY MARKET 9am-2pm 
Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 

Thursday 24 August:  FOUNDERS DAY LUNCHEON 12pm for 12.30pm  
Adelaide Oval - $65.00pp 

Thursday 31 August   BOARD MEETING – 6pm for 6.30pm 
Café Va Bene, 636 LNE Road, Campbelltown. 5074 

 

Sunday 8 October:  ‘LIFT THE LID WALK’ - 9am 
    For mental health awareness and research. 

Starting and finishing at Campbelltown Memorial Oval. 
 

Baytr Foundation Fundraiser at Heccies 
 

The Hectorville Sports and Social Club (known as ‘Heccies’) provide us with a great venue for our 
club meetings, whilst also promoting healthy activities to your people and our community. 
 
Heccies have a fundraiser over the weekend of 21st – 23rd July in aid of the Batyr Foundation - an 
organisation that provides mental health support to young people. 
 
Great cause – and opportune as our Club continues to develop its relationship with the young 
people involved in the club and the Heccies community in general.   
 
If you’ve got some time this weekend, call in to Hectorville Oval and watch some sport, say hi to 
our Rotary Club members and buy some food/drinks/products to support Batyr. 

 

Reception at Government House 
 
Her Excellency the Honourable Frances Adamson AC, Governor of South Australia, and Mr Bunten 
are hosting a reception at Government House to recognise a centenary of service of the Rotary 
Club of Adelaide and Rotary in South Australia on Monday 9th October 2023. The reception is for 
up to 120 people only. 
 
Our club has been invited to nominate a representative to attend the reception on the evening of 
Monday 9th October 2023. 
 
To demonstrate that Rotary is diverse and egalitarian, all Magill Sunrise members are eligible to 
nominate.  Simply advise Secretary Colin, then a draw will take place at our club meeting on 8th 
August. 

   

UPCOMING EVENTS 



 

  

 
Please check with the club before attending. 

Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 - 6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 - 6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 - 6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday: Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

    2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Bocelli Café, Hutt St, Adelaide 

Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737 
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 

 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise 
acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve 
the community, the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our 

respects to their Elders past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Lindsay Davis 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Col Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTACT US 

MAGILL SUNRISE ROTARY CLUB 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au  
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

VOICE OF ROTARY 
facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

MEETINGS FOR MAKEUPS 

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:hpauline087@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary
http://www.rotary9510.org/

